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COMING EVENTS 
28 February Clean up GPS day 
4 March Interrelate PDHPE Program commences (Year 5 ) 
8 March Stewart House, last day for clothing appeal drop off 
12 March NRMA Safety Day 
12 March Year 3 Kalkari Discovery Centre 
13 March Zone Swimming Carnival, selected students 
14 March Year 4 Kalkari Discovery Centre 
14 March Selective High School test, Ryde Secondary College 
21 March Harmony Day 
21 March Harmony P&C evening 

 
Value Awards 
KE – Rose A KA  - Hudson E KJ – Alyssa K KF – Ethan L 
1R – James E 1W – Asher C 1M – Joseph P 1G – Elijah T 
1/2J – Holly O 2G – Andie S 2R – Daine O 3P – Sophia T/Austin 

H 
3D – Reuben M/ Tristan O 3/4E – Caitlyn L / Lucas M 4M – Salamon R /Tara S 
5G – Chelsea S/Ryan M 5/6S – Tyeson H/Gloria C  6B – Arisa D /Christina D 
6M – Sabine T/Ella C    

 

Meet the Teacher Night 
Thank you to all the parents who were able to attend both the general information session 
and the class teacher session last Tuesday evening. This was a great opportunity to gain 
information about the coming year and to meet your child’s teacher. If you were unable to 
attend please ensure you have received the information from your child’s class teacher.  
 
Greetings on the Green  
The weather held out to celebrate the annual Greetings on the Green on Friday night. It was 
wonderful to see so many families coming together to begin the school year and enjoy the 
live music. Thank you to our wonderful parent volunteers who organised this successful 
event, providing families with the sausage sizzle, paella and gelato store and to the Stage 3 
students and teachers for the face painting, hair spraying and nail polish store. 
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Home Learning Procedures & Student Wellbeing and Engagement 
Procedures 
Each family has been provided with a draft copy of the revised Home Learning Procedures 
and Student Wellbeing and Engagement Procedures. Please ensure you find the time to 
read these documents. While the consultation period is complete, parents are invited to 
provide comment before the final procedures are published. A list of home resources to 
support optional additional home learning will be provided in the next newsletter. Please 
use this link to provide comment https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/GPSprocedures  

Parent Input - GOOSH Tender  
A platform has been set up to provide parents with the opportunity to give input into what 
the school panel should consider when reviewing the tender applications for the new before 
and after school care provider. Follow this link if you would like to contribute 
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/GOOSH  
 
P&C Meeting  
The first P&C meeting of the year will take place tomorrow evening at 7.00pm in the staff 
room. New members are welcome to join, or just come along to see what the P&C offers 
the school community. The focus of this meeting will be to submit any budget requests and 
to gain feedback from the P&C members as to which aspects of school organisation can be 
showcased at the following meetings throughout the year. 

Student Resource Fees, Voluntary Contribution and P&C Donation 
To make it easier for parents to know what accounts are payable to the school for student 
resources, voluntary contributions and voluntary P&C donation, all aspects will be invoiced 
at the one time this year. These invoices will be issued this Thursday. Payment via the 
school's website would be highly appreciated, however if you do pay by cheque, please 
make out one cheque for all students in the family. Please contact the office if you would 
like to pay by instalments. 
 
Clean up GPS Day - 28 February 

After recess we will be searching out rubbish throughout the 
playground - hidden in flowerbeds, bushes and near fences. 
A prize will be awarded for the most interesting piece of 

rubbish found!  
 
So please bring along a pair of gloves (gardening gloves preferable) and let's Clean Up GPS.  
 
NAPLAN 2019  
Years 3 and 5 students will be sitting NAPLAN online between 14-24 May. To prepare 
students for the online format, they will sit a practice test in the week of 25 March-5 April. 
Please note that Year 3 students only will complete the writing test on paper. Further 
information regarding the online format, tests, administration and results will be 
communicated later in the term.  

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/GPSprocedures
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/GOOSH
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Student Leadership Team 
Congratulations to our leadership team for 2019. They are key ambassadors for the school 
within and beyond the school environment who promote our school values and culture, as 
well as being responsible role models for all students.  

They are responsible for assisting the Principal, Deputy Principal, executive and classroom 
teachers in a range of duties including welcoming visitors, hosting assemblies, presenting 
awards and representing students at meetings. 

In 2019 our leadership team is:  

Captains: Alix BD and Eddie W  

Vice Captains: Isabel B and Ben S 

Prefects: Anika W, Lucy D, Xavier BD and Nate H 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The leaders will be attending an upcoming Leadership Camp in April to prepare them for 
their responsibilities as leaders this year.  

 
Wellbeing Update 
As part of our 2019 Wellbeing Update, students will be participating in explicit wellbeing 
teaching and learning lessons. Various national and state educational reforms have 
identified the pivotal role schools play in supporting, enhancing and building the wellbeing 
of every child. Furthermore, as outlined in the Wellbeing Framework for Schools, wellbeing 
has the potential to bring about positive change and can become a powerful force in 
students’ learning and development.  

The lessons focus on social and emotional learning to help students develop the 
understandings, strategies and skills they need to:  

• foster a positive sense of self  
• promote respectful relationships 
• build their capacity to manage their emotions, behaviours and interactions with 

others. 
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We place a focus on giving students a voice, being active learners and the development of 
strong character qualities to enable them to succeed, thrive and connect with their peers 
and the wider school community. Anti-bullying and e-safety will also be an explicit focus 
embedded within the units.   
 
The content of the lessons is mapped across two key domains in the Personal, Development, 
Health and Physical Education K-10 Syllabus - Interpersonal and Self-Management Skills. 
Resources such as the NSW Anti-Bullying Strategy, the Student Wellbeing Hub, Be You and 
ESafety also inform key teaching and learning content. Each lesson is approximately 45 min 
in length and will be delivered over 5 weeks on alternate weeks to Wednesday assemblies.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

PDHPE syllabus domains 
 
The focus K-6 in this fortnightly cycle (Feb 20-27) is on the following key inquiry questions: 
- Who am I? 
- What makes me unique?  
- What are my strengths? 
 
How can you continue the conversation at home?  
The two picture books used in K-2 this week were Whoever 
You Are by Mem Fox and How to be Lion by Ed Vere if you 
would like read these in the home. Digital versions are 
readily available on YouTube and focus on celebrating our 
unique qualities and strengths.  
 
You may like to discuss with your child their strengths e.g.  ‘I am a good friend’, ‘I am brave’ 
and ‘I am a good listener’. An awareness of these strengths will then lay the foundation for 
future lessons which focus on how these strengths can be used to help others and foster an 
understanding of respecting difference and being unique. The following online resource 
reflect the language and messages discussed in classrooms: 
 
Being Ok with Being Different https://kidshelpline.com.au/kids/issues/being-ok-being-
different 

https://kidshelpline.com.au/kids/issues/being-ok-being-different
https://kidshelpline.com.au/kids/issues/being-ok-being-different
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NRMA Science and Road Safety Day  
NRMA will be delivering the NRMA Science & Road Safety program to K-6 students on Tuesday 12 
March 2019.    

The content of the sessions is linked to PDHPE, English and Science and Technology syllabi. 
Students will be explicitly taught road safety information accompanied with a tangible 
safety strategy that they can employ to keep themselves and others safe. Focus areas 
include crossing the road, wearing helmets, seatbelts and entering and exiting cars safely.  

Show Sessions are booked in the hall at the following times:  

Year 3: 9.10-10.10am 

Kindergarten: 10.10am-11.10am 

Year 5 & 6:  11.30am-12.30pm 

Year 2 & 3: 2.05pm-3.05pm 

Parents and caregivers are welcome to attend relevant sessions.  

Students are encouraged to bring their helmets on the day to help with having them properly 
fitted. Please ensure they are labelled with the child’s name and class. 

The NRMA Science and Road Safety program is delivered free of charge to schools in 
Sydney, ACT and regional NSW. Since its launch in February 2014, the roadshow has visited 
more than 630 schools and educated over 250,000 children across NSW and ACT. Further 
information about the NRMA Science and Road Safety Day can be found at the following link 
https://www.mynrma.com.au/community/what-we-do/education-centre/science-and-road-safety-
day  
ICAS Assessments 2019 
We have had a number of parent enquiries about ICAS assessments. ICAS assessments will 
be offered here at Gladesville Public School this year. Assessments are not scheduled until 

September. Further information regarding assessment 
options, times and payments will follow in the coming 
months.  

 

https://www.mynrma.com.au/community/what-we-do/education-centre/primary-education/road-safety-for-children-with-hearing-and-vision-impairments
https://www.mynrma.com.au/community/what-we-do/education-centre/science-and-road-safety-day
https://www.mynrma.com.au/community/what-we-do/education-centre/science-and-road-safety-day
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News from your P&C 
Thank you to our wonderful GPS community for turning up (despite the rain!) and making 
Greetings on the Green such a colourful and musical celebration. It was lovely to see you all 
there and we hope you made some new friends and caught up with some old ones. 
Bennelong Youth Orchestra was a hit with the crowd and it was great for us to be able to 
support such a big group of young and talented musicians. Huge thanks to Jess Sabharwal, 
Vanessa Wegner and the trusty team of generous volunteers who managed to serve up 400 
sausages, 75 bowls of paella and 100s of gelato scoops to the hungry crowd. Profits from 
the night will be donated to Stewart House and The Literacy and Numeracy Foundation. 

 
The P&C SurveyMonkey class list survey has now closed. Thank you to all who entered their 
details, class lists are now being prepared for distribution to class parents. If you missed the 
deadline and want to be included in the list, please contact your class teacher to arrange 
this. Thank you to Alista White-Lombardi for all her hard work setting up this new system for 
us.   
 
The first P&C meeting for this year is this Wednesday night at 7pm in the school staffroom 
(enter via staff carpark gate). We will be discussing budget proposals, sustainability 
initiatives and much more. All parents and carers are welcome to attend. 



 

Term 1, Week 5 Newsletter 

 

Welcome back to students new and old. We are up and running for term 1. All students in 
our music program have received a music bag this year to keep their music books in. Please 
send this bag to lessons each week. Just a reminder that music diaries need to be completed 
each week in order that we can monitor progress for your child.  

Our extension band...Y.C.O.S (Youth Choir & Orchestra of Sydney) and a smaller group 
‘Permission to Land’ performed for Greetings On The Green.   

Just a reminder that if you want your child to be involved in our annual band camp, you 
need to let our office know within the next week: info@bennelongmusic.com.au 

We are looking for trombone players and offering free hire this term. Let us know if you are 
interested to reserve an instrument.  

 

mailto:info@bennelongmusic.com.au
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